CITY OF

APPLETON

MEMORANDUM

Date: 7/10/24

To: Safety and Licensing Committee

From: Kurt W. Craanen, Inspection Supervisor

Subject: 1123 N. Mason St, - Corner Pub

On May 30, 2024, an inspection was conducted at the owner’s request at the Corner Pub,
1123 N. Mason St. This type of scheduled inspection, involving staff from the Health,
Community Dev. and Fire Department staff, is common.

The condition of the property on May 30,2024, was such that it was not a habitable building.
Inspections staff noted multiple life safety violations. The owner was instructed to hire licensed
contractors to correct the code violations.

On June 6, 2024, an electrical permit was issued to Alan’s Electric to correct electrical
violations.

An inspection was scheduled for July 8, 2024. Staff from Community Dev., Health and Fire
conducted inspections. Staff found multiple violations still existing at the property. These
violations include:

e The ceiling has openings and gaps in several places that need to be properly sealed with
gypsum board and fire caulk.

e Areas of walls and at door opening, have exposed wood studs.

o HVAC vent openings at wall lack grilles.

e Partitions in men’s restroom lack support.

¢ No grab bars at toilets in restrooms.

e The gas furnace must be enclosed with a 2-hour rated ceiling and surrounding walls.

e Door to furnace room must be 1 % hour rated with a closer.

Based on the condition of the property and the multiple violations that still exist, staff does not
support the renewal of the liquor license.

c: Zak Buruin



